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Attendance
Overall attendance in school last week was 98.7%. Well done to

Maple and Willowclass who had the highest attendance at 99%.

Dear Parents and Carers,

After another busy week in school we are now getting ready for SATs week. All of our Year 2 and 6 children are
involved, and they have been so well prepared by their class teachers. We know that they will all try their best, and
we admire their positivity and resilience and we are proud of them all. The Year 6 children are invited into school
early for breakfast, sport and art, and we hope that this gives them a fun and positive start to the day. We wish all of
them the success that they deserve.

LOST WORDS up-date:

We all enjoyed another Day 10:10 session, despite the weather not being
kind to us! The nature walk became a nature quiz, and our outdoor art had
a slight relocation! We still produced some wonderful outcomes and
already have some beautiful work to share. The children are taking so much
interest in the nature around us and we are all enjoying seeing the amazing
work that is being produced in their own time in the ‘Lost Words’ books.

Next week, we will be displaying some poetry and artwork outside and we
hope that you will take time to read and enjoy this. You will also see our
Brigstock Hare on the front bank of the school. The hare is our “‘Word
Collector’, and if you have any ‘nature’ words that you would like us to
share with the children you can write them onto the back of our hare. We
think you will agree that the hare is also an artistic masterpiece- well done
to Tallulah! All of the Art Club have been busy creating, and we will be
sharing our masterpieces over the coming weeks.




AMAZING CREATIVITY!

We have already done some amazing creative work as part of our Lost Words Unit, and all children are working with
such creativity and commitment on both individual and group activities, with some really exciting outcomes.

It was good to see on the National news this week that the importance of creativity was being celebrated as being of
great benefit to our mental health and to enabling us to work with more focus. The latest research shows that
engaging in creative activity can help us emotionally, distract from stress and help to build confidence and self-
esteem. It is pleasing to hear that a creative approach like ours is recognised as being so important for us all.

SPORTS NEWS
This week we had a cricket assembly, Connie and Luke tell us more:

“We found out what cricket camps were on offer for younger children to improve their skills. It encouraged us to
join a club and maybe try a new skill. We found out more about how to improve and the mascot was fun as it
showed that cricket is fun and it encouraged everyone to have a go. Mrs Keeley tried her skill against Harry...and
Harry won!”

AWARDS AND ACHIEVEMENTS

There have been a number of extra achievements that we have celebrated at school this week.
We want to say well done to Lillie-Mae for her award from Street Dance this week- she was
praised for her commitment and enthusiasm. Well done also to Isabelle and to Alyssa who have
achieved gymnastic awards.

Mrs Ettridge and Mrs Bull



Headteacher’' s Awards
The class teachers have selected the following children this week:

Reception — William for his determination, focus and concentration when completing a task. William shows real
resilience when he completes any work, particularly drawing and artwork

Year1-— Juno Trend for working like our school Bee and school Tortoise to be ready and always being resilient
with her reading and writing! She is working hard during her comprehension work and really applying
herself during writing!

Year 2 - Jonah Ager for being ready like our school Bee and reflective like our school Owl. Jonah has been
working incredibly hard to work independently and focus on his work, good boy!

Year 3 — Martha Mumford for working hard during Maths lessons. You listened carefully and worked
independently to use short division. Keep up the hard work!

Year 4 — Oliver Combrink for his effort and determination during maths lessons. He worked hard to understand
the method for short division

Year 5 — Hattie Andrews for her understanding and interpretation of information in line graphs. Also for her
accurate calculations of area of triangles and parallelograms

Year 6 — Connie Harvey for her accurate answers when reading information from a timetable. Excellent— well set
out and very clear working out shown

WILLOW CLASS

This week we have been thinking about how we can travel on the ground. We have been reading ‘You can’t take an
elephant on a bus’ and wondering why you can’t take an elephant on a bus? The children have come up with some
interesting ideas to explain this statement!

In Phonics, we are continuing to practise our next set of sounds, using these to build words; listening carefully to the
sounds we can hear and writing those sounds down. We have also been listening to initial sounds and recording those
when we are writing independently.

In Maths this week, we have been using our mathematical skills to solve problems. The children have been practising
counting in 2s, sharing and problem solving. They have been finding out how many friends Duck had in his truck with
him and which friends they were depending upon how many legs they had altogether.
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In RE, we have been thinking about Creation and looking at the different things that Christians believe God created.
We made some of these wonderful creations in play-doh.

MAPLECLASS

This week, Year Two have been revisiting 2D and 3D shape and naming their properties, revisiting time to find o’clock,
quarter past, half past and quarter to and finding fractions of a number! They have been very busy!!

Year One have been continuing their work with portioning a number into tens and ones, and they have been showing
what they can recall by filling out an empty 100 square. They looked at a number line to 100 and were shown how
this can be broken into sections of 10 and placed below each other. They were very good at spotting the patterns!

Our ‘Runaway’ stories continue! This week, the children created their own story map with their own edible character
that has run away. They had to remember to keep the same story line as The Gingerbread Man and The Runaway
Chapatti, but it had to have different characters throughout. One phrase they had to keep was, ‘Run, run as fast as
you can. You can’t catch me, I'm the ‘?” ManV’

In topic, the children were introduced to some landmarks of India. Using a map of India, they then added these
landmarks and a key. The Year Two children also discussed and recorded which landmarks were human features and
which were physical features.

In science with Mrs Keeley, the children took a walk down to the bug garden to look at the seasonal changes. They
looked at what flowers and plants they could now see, and the change in the big willow tree.

Next week is SATs week for both Year 6 and Year 2, although | like to call them quizzes! The Year Two children have
been working really hard to correct Ms. Ovenden’s reading paper and mental arithmetic paper, using the strategies
they have been taught. The Year Two children will be sitting a quiz every day until Friday. On Friday they shall have a
DVD, do a little baking, and come to school in mufti as a treat for a week (term!) of business! The Year One children
will be working with either Mrs Boyers or Mrs Keeley, and they will also watch a DVD with the Year Twos on Friday.
Before each paper, | will work with the Year Two children to recap over what we have learned and to discuss anything
they are unsure about, (we have been doing lots of this this term).



CHERRY BLOSSGNASS

We started a new genre of writing in Literacy this week; Stories with imaginary worlds. We watched a short video
which showed an example of an imaginary world and the children had to retell it. We focused on using a range of
different sentence starters to make our writing more interesting.

In Maths, we have been using a written method to divide. The children have to use their multiplication knowledge to
help them with this method. All of them have worked really hard to learn short division and we will be looking at
applying this to word problems next week.

This week, in Science, we started looking at our new topic; Rocks. We started off by thinking about how we classify
different rocks and that there are 3 groups. The children then had to decide which rocks were natural and which ones
were human made. We then thought about the uses for each of the rocks we looked at.

We have continued our Landscape drawing this week. Unfortunately, due to the weather, we had to use a picture on
the screen in the classroom to draw from. The children looked carefully at the detail in the picture and copied it into
their sketchbooks.

OAK CLASS

During our maths lessons this week we have read and answered questions using conversion graphs. We have
calculated the mean of a range of different data and have practiced reading timetables and calculating the difference
between times using a number line. Using our knowledge of multiplying and dividing by 10, 100 and 1000 we have
converted units of measure and read a range of scales. On Thursday we revised addition of numbers including
decimals.

Comprehension has continued, focusing on a range of questions including those that require us to think about the use
of vocabulary and layout. The year 6’s have quoted evidence from the text to ensure they maximise the points they
received for their answers. SPaG revision has focused on verbs, tenses, types of sentences and the use of hyphens.

The children have continued with their May Day dances and Mrs Boyers is really impressed with their enthusiasm and
commitment.

In science we have begun our topic on the human body. The children are currently learning about the circulatory, the
function of the heart and lungs. This is a tricky topic with many scientific words and concepts, however they are
working really hard and are engaged throughout.

In RE we are looking at Heaven and what the children believe it to be like. The children have created their own
utopia, based on their concept of heaven. They reflected on world affairs to create a utopia that addressed current
issues such as climate change.

In ICT the children are continuing with their Year books. They are very welcome to bring in photos or a memory stick
with photos which can be uploaded onto their profile page.

The children have moved onto athletics with Mr Marshall and will be training for our Sports Day!



